
Special Iowa County Board of Supervisor Meeting on May 12 at 7pm 

Posted: May 6, 2010: A special County Board meeting will be held on Wed., May 12, 7 p.m. at the Iowa 
County Courthouse County Board Room to discuss the history and future of the new health and human 
services building.  On hand to answer questions will be Tim Helmberg and Bill Morgan, corporate 
counsels; Al Schappe, representing the Strang architecture firm that designed the building; Matt Premo 
of Findorf and Mike Whaley, director of pre-construction. From the Iowa County website, below there 
are some FAQ they have created on the topic.  

***AMENDED AGENDA*** 
Pursuant to Section 19.84, Wisconsin Statutes, notice is hereby given to the public that the Iowa 

County Board of Supervisors will meet in 
A COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE IOWA COUNTY BOARD 

Wednesday, May 12, 2010 
7:00 p.m. 

Iowa County Board Room 
Courthouse Annex 

222 N. Iowa St., Dodgeville, WI  53533 
For information regarding access for the disabled, please call 935-0399. 

Healthy and Safe Place to Live, Work and Play – Iowa County 
The Mission of Iowa County Government is to protect and promote the health and safety, 

economic well being, and environmental quality of our county by providing essential services in 
a fiscally responsible manner. 

    ***Amended Agenda 
1.   Call to order by Chairman David J. Bauer. 
 
2.   Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
3.   Certification of notice for this meeting. 
 
4.   Discuss history, plans and options for the Health and Human Services Building. 
 
5.   ***Pursuant to County Board Rule 1.51 (6) the County Board Chair may recognize citizens to 
speak for a designated period of time. 
 
6.   ***Motion to convene in closed session pursuant to State Statute 19.85(1)(g) for the 
purposes of conferring with legal counsel for the County Board of Supervisors who is rendering 
oral or written advice concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation in 
which it is or is likely to become involved.  (The on going litigation concerning the Health and 
Human Services Building and advice on litigation strategies and implications of modification, 
suspension or termination of the Health and Human Services building contracts.) 
 
7.   ***Motion to convene in open session. 
 
8.   Mileage and Per Diem Report. 
 
9.  Motion to adjourn. 
________________                                            
Greg Klusendorf        Posted 5/6/2010 
County Clerk 

 

http://iowacounty.org/


 
 

FAQ about the new Health and Human Services Building 
 
Q. What departments will be in the new building? 
A. Social Services, Health Department, UW Extension, Commission on Aging, SUN Program 
and Veterans Services. 
 
Q. Why such a large building? 
A. The Long Range Plan called for a building to meet the county’s needs for the next 30 years. 
The building is pretty much filled, other than some unfinished office space in departments and 
some storage space that can be made into offices. 
 
Q. Why are contractors non-county businesses? 
A. The County cannot give special treatment to any person or business. We are required by 
Law to select the lowest most qualified bidder. We cannot force anyone to bid.  Every county 
business has an equal opportunity to bid on any County project. 
 
Q. Why was this project rushed through? 
A. This project goes back almost 6 years. Long Range Planning took almost 3 years and the 
Building Committee took 2 ½ years. The project took over 40 meetings and over 100 hours to 
plan. The building design was approved by the full County Board 18 to 3 in May 2008. It went 
to bid and the bids were opened in September 2008. It was voted down in October 2008. The 
project was to be brought to the full board in 6 months for a decision. It was again delayed for 
another 6 months. That brought the Board to August, when the Board decided to re-bid the 
building. The bids were opened in early October. The County Board voted at the October 20 
board meeting to go ahead with the building. All committee and board meetings were posted 
and advertised as required by law.  It has taken almost 6 years 
 
Q. Why is the building so fancy? 
A. The building was designed to be efficient, practical, functional and fit the neighborhood.  
There were numerous meeting held with the neighbors and architects to discuss the various 
designs. This is what evolved from those meetings, a building that fits the neighborhood and 
above criteria. It is not fancy. 
 
Q. When will it be on the tax rolls and what is the difference between 10 and 15 years? 
A. It will appear on the 2011 tax rolls. 15 years would cost somewhere between 750,000.00 
and 1,000,000.00 more. It would depend on the interest rate and the rate is normally higher on 
longer terms. 
 
Q. Why so many meetings rooms and who can use them? 
A. The Long Range Planning Comm. was told there was a shortage of meeting space, by a 
variety of groups. They can be used by county departments, county committees and 
community groups, as they are now. Security issues at the Courthouse were a concern for the 
County. With evening meetings at the Courthouse, we could not secure the Courthouse from 
the meeting rooms within the Courthouse. When being utilized at night,  the entire Courthouse 
was unlocked. The design of the new building allowed us to segregate the meeting rooms, 
keeping the rest of the building secure. All evening meetings would be held at the new building 
eliminating the night security issue at the Courthouse. 



Q. Why this lot and what about the storm water issue? 
A. This lot was purchased many years ago for this purpose. It was chosen because of it’s 
accessibility to the Courthouse, thus giving us better efficiency. Keeping the two within walking 
distance allows for greater efficiency. It also keeps county services closer for customers and 
more convenient. The storm water issue is still being addressed. We don’t want a pond. We 
will continue to work with the City of Dodgeville on this issue. 
 
Q. Why not wait 2-5 years? 
A. The county is in dire need of space. Social Services are in an outdated building. The Health 
Dept. is in rented space and has been moved numerous times. We are out of room in the 
Courthouse. We have outgrown the addition built in 1996.  It will cost more money. And 
somewhere in the not distant future, we will have to do something with the jail. We are just 
spreading the expense out as planned for in 
the County’s Long Range Plan. 
 
Q. Why was a contract signed in October, 2009? 
A. There was no contract signed in October, 2009. The County signed a contract with a 
Construction Manager, in 2007 and has been in force since then. The Construction Manager is 
in charge of everything from bid letting to completion. In accepting the bids we agreed to move 
forward with the project. Therefore, we did not have to sign a new contract in October, 2009. 


